
Minutes of the special session of Municipal Council held on Tuesday, April 2, 2019, at the Municipal 
Administration Building, 752 St. George Street, Annapolis Royal, NS, at 3:00 p.m. 
 
Present: Warden Timothy Habinski, Deputy Warden Martha Roberts; Councillors, John A MacDonald, 

Wayne Fowler, Gregory Heming, Burt McNeil, Alex Morrison, Michael J Gunn, Wendy 

Sheridan, and Diane LeBlanc. 

Absent: Councillors Marilyn Wilkins and Gregory Heming 

Present: Chief Administrative Officer John Ferguson, Municipal Clerk Carolyn Young and other staff. 

 

The Warden noted this meeting was called to meet with Juanita Spencer, new CEO of NSFM, who was 

conducting visits with councils around the province to introduce herself. Councillors introduced 

themselves around the table. 

 

Ms. Spencer introduced herself and noted that she was happy to meet with council on an informal basis to 

gather feedback as she moves forward in this new role as CEO of Nova Scotia Federation of 

Municipalities.  

 

Informal discussions were held regarding such topics as: communications; education; conference layout; 

and resolutions.  

 

Warden Habinski noted his appreciation for her presence in this place and wished her well.  

 

Ms. Spencer appreciated council’s willingness to share and invited further communication by email if 

anyone remembered something they wanted noted; and added that there are exciting changes coming, 

some will take some time and the support of the Board.  

 

Adjournment 

The Warden declared the meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

Warden        Municipal Clerk 


